## 7th Grade Newsletter

- The students were very helpful during our service field trip to Feeding America this morning.
  We sorted almost 3,400 pounds of food to be distributed in Southeastern Wisconsin. See a picture of the class below.
- Tomorrow, students will have time to purchase books from the **Scholastic book fair!** We had some time to preview the fair's offerings today, and students were given a Wishlist paper to record any books they found interesting. Please consider supporting your child's love of books!
- Join us for our annual **Open House** on Saturday, January 27. Help show off our school then come to worship as a community at 4:30 Mass. The book fair will also be open.
- Next week is Catholic Schools Week! Please see the flyer in today's red Thursday folder for information on out-of-uniform days and special activities. A reminder that we will have no school on Friday, February 2.
- On February 12, we will be having a Valentine's Day Party with our buddies. Each student is asked to bring in an empty cereal box (to be used as a mailbox) and enough Valentines for all of the seventh and third grade students and teachers 30 total. I will have some printed Valentines available for students to color if desired. There are still a few items left on the <u>Sign Up Genius</u> for the party as well; please consider donating if possible.
- The Kids Heart Challenge is underway! Our students are having fun learning how and why we take care of our hearts and what we can do to help others with special hearts like the Siqueiros family! Click HERE to hear their story! If your student has not registered to take the heart healthy challenge, we encourage you to get started by clicking this link. Once you register, you can begin the adventure of completing Finn's Mission. Did you know that every minute CPR is delayed a victim's chance of survival decreases by 10%? Immediate CPR can double or even triple the chance of survival during sudden cardiac arrest. When you complete Finn's Mission, you will learn the warning signs of a stroke and how to do Hands-Only CPR. Don't forget about our classroom challenge! If 75% of my students take the challenge and at least three students complete Finn's Mission, we will be earning two Amazon gift cards for our classroom!

Mrs. Emily Wisniewski ewisniewski@sje.school

## Remember that Jesus is the Bread of Life

John 6:35

